WOODSON TERRACE

news









From The Mayor's Desk

t has been a while since our last newsletter so I will attempt to get everyone up to date on city issues.

We have been enforcing some ordinances that have not been utilized in several years. Parking on the grass at the curb causes ruts and it makes the city look bad. We have been working hard trying to get new businesses and before they commit they do extensive studies on our city and how it looks.

Another ordinance that has been overlooked and abused is the one about yard sales. All yard sales require a permit. (no cost) When your sale is finished you are responsible for removing any signs related to the sale. There is a restriction of 4 sales allowed in one calendar year.

We have also been working hard to get the housing code violations corrected. Keep in mind a warning is nothing more than a reminder. However if you ignore the reminder the next step leads to a ticket. The better shape our housing is the more our properties will be worth.

The board and I believe that we have one of the best Police Departments in the County. If you get a chance stop and talk to our officers, I believe you will also have the same opinion.

Our public works has again done a great job this summer keeping the grass cut in the city. It is really difficult to keep up with cutting the vacant houses with our small crew. I cannot say enough about how well they keep our park manicured.

We continually receive glowing comments from those who use our park.

If you have received a ticket and must deal with our courts please keep in mind that the ladies in our court have no decision making abilities. The decisions are handled by the judge and prosecuting attorney. Please give them the respect they deserve because they only process the documents.

We have all of our municipal ordinances on line. If you'd like to look at them please go to our web page.



The city as recently passed a resolution proclaiming our position in the city county merger effort. It is our opinion that those services that we provide will disappear if the merger ever come to fruition. We will continue to fight it until it is discarded. There is nothing eminent but you cannot ignore that people are working to get it done. If you know anyone who is serviced by the St. Louis County Police, those officers (who do an excellent job) are spread thin. A merger will require a vote of the people and I will continue to keep everyone up to date.

Beginning this week we will be open at the community center on Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 6 AM until 10 AM and on Tuesday's and Thursdays from 12 PM until 2 PM so that the residents can use our small workout room which consists of a recumbent bike a treadmill and an elliptical. WE are currently looking to add one more machine. We will also allow persons to walk around our large room if you would like to get out of the weather.

Kaurenn P Beam

Mayor Besmer



From The Chief

roposition P, which the voters approved in April 2017, will soon be providing additional funds to benefit the Woodson Terrace Police Department.

The purpose in passing this proposition was to supplement the existing police budget with money that could be used for pay increases, equipment purchases/upgrades and additional training opportunities.

At the August Board of Alderman meeting I submitted a 2/3 year budget proposal outlining a plan for the expenditure of these monies. The Board of Alderman unanimously approved my proposal which includes, but not limited to, the following;

- Increase officer pay.
- Upgrading the department's evidence storage and tracking capabilities.
- Improve and upgrade the department's security and interview surveillance system to include a "safe" zone where child custody and merchandise exchanges can be monitored and recorded.
- Purchasing a portable speed trailer that can be placed throughout the city to alert drivers of their speed.
- Having an additional K-nine trained and prepared to take over for K-nine Bart who will be nearing his retirement in 2019.



Neighborhood Watch

My heartfelt thank you to Pastor Bankhead and members of the Refuge Center Church. Your kindness and generosity was sincerely appreciated by the officers and staff of the Woodson Terrace Police Department.

Enjoy the Fall colors and have a safe and wonderful Holiday season.

October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month.

Sincerely,

C.V. Mayberry Chief of Police cmayberry@woodsonterrace.net

and staging areas.

a busy year for Neighborhood Watch. Three of our members attended a Citizens Police Academy at St. Ann. It was a 16 week course. Some of the highlights: police equipment, different types of tasers, how K9s are trained, crowd control,

We are a relatively new committee, and we want you to join us to discuss your thoughts and help us grow. Attending keeps you informed of what your neighborhood is up to. Introduce yourself to new neighbors, and tell them about the committees and classes that WT has to offer. It all makes for a safer community.

At our last meeting in August, Sqt James and K9 Bart attended. Sgt James answered all of our questions and gave us tips on how to keep our homes and communities safe.

The Committee will also be sponsoring MoChip again this year. This is a child ID program that collects pertinant information should your child becomes missing.

We meet on the 4th Wednesday of every month. We look forward to seeing you.

Caroline Martin Woodson Terrace Neighborhood Watch 314-324-6883





Parks and Special Projects

e hope everyone is settled in after the summer activities in our town, archery, summer camp, pool and other events. Our successful senior and craft programs continue year round. Look in the newsletter for more information on these activities.



The Committee is always thinking about different activities to have in our community center and at the park. One of the things we are starting is a **FREE WORKOUT PROGRAM DURING THE DAY.** We will be opening the center for residents to walk and exercise on some new machines. You will need to get a residents pass from city hall. If you still have your pool passes from this past summer, you can use that also. Photo ID will be required.

The times will be Monday, Wednesday and Friday 6am-10am (A nice walk before work!) and Tuesday and Thursday 12pm-2pm. We welcome Kelly Powell, our new Community Center Coordinator. She will be happy to help you.



We are looking into starting a **ZUMBA CLASS** after the beginning of the year. Let us know if you're interested or any other classes. There is also going to be two concert nights possibly in May and September.



With the new Community Center getting off the ground, to avoid confusion the old community center (or for you longtime residents the even older city hall) will be called the Town Hall.

Thank you to the residents who accepted our beautification awards for the summer, also for taking care of your home. There are other homes we picked but could not get hold of the residents. If you do not have a landline phone please call city hall and give them your cell phone number. The winners are on our webpage. OUR ANNUAL CHRISTMAS **DECORATING CONTEST WILL BE IN DECEMBER.** If you would like to nominate your home or a neighbors, call city hall or someone on the committee. We will need phone numbers to ask permission to put a sign in the yard. The only way you can win is to call in as a

We have a power crisis list for residents who are on oxygen or have other medical issues that they would need help with if the electricity goes out from storms. If you would like to be on this list please call city hall.

nomination. You can win gift certificates if

grand prize winner. They will be picked by Dec. 19th.

Please contact the parks committee if you have any suggestions for classes, ideas or Christmas decoration nomination. jwilley@woodsonterrace.net



WARNERS' WARM-UP

Teaming up to keep the Bi-State warm since 2001



Seventeen years after its inception and approximately 225,000 coats later, the **WARNERS'**

WARM-UP COAT DRIVE has

become a dependable resource for impoverished men, women and children in the Bi-State.

The City of Woodson Terrace is proud to team up with the Kurt Warner First Things First Foundation and Operation Food Search for the 17th Annual Warners' Warm-Up Coat Drive.

From NOVEMBER 1ST – 14TH we encourage you to donate new and gently-used winter coats at to help keep our neighbors warm during the cold winter months.

Operation Food Search will ensure the coats get to those who need them most! For more information on Warners' Warm-Up visit www.kurtwarner.org. Coats can be dropped off at the Police Department or City Hall.

Senior Activities

A quick reminder ... the WT SENIORS

Welcome to the "Senior Activities Update" of the Woodson Terrace Newsletter ... the Seniors Group continues to "grow" ... we've added 10 "first timers" to the Senior Activities Group since the last newsletter (Spring Newsletter) ... 1 in April, 1 in June, 4 in July, 3 in August, & 1 in September. I continue to receive "feedback" from the Seniors of those reuniting with another Senior or two after having lost touch with over the years & then too, I know there are several different groups that have formed & now routinely get together for a meal or other outing(s) other than @ Senior Activities.

MEET THE 2ND THURSDAY OF THE MONTH @ THE WOODSON TERRACE TOWN HALL (FORMER CITY HALL @ 9351 GUTHRIE) FROM 11:00 AM - 2:00 PM except for the month of November when the Seniors do a day trip via Mid American Motor Coach including having lunch during the "outing". Lunch is provided free of charge to WT Resident Seniors age 60+ for not only the annual "outing" but @ the monthly "Senior Activities" as well. The only requirement is an RSVP to WT City Hall (314/427-2600) by 3:00 PM the Monday before the Thursday meeting so I have an accurate count for ordering lunch. Lunch is ordered from a Woodson Terrace restaurant/ caterer. Monthly meeting activities include acknowledging & "gifting" that

month's birthdays, 6 attendance prizes, a short business meeting along with input of events, etc. the Seniors may wish to share, & a member of the WT Police Dept. updating the Seniors on a variety of subjects as well as answering guestions and/or concerns of the Seniors. We do a variety of "activities" as you will see in the recap below. A flyer detailing the upcoming month's program/activity is distributed at the meeting, is available at City Hall, & is posted on the City's website (www.woodsonterrace.net). Please don't forget to RSVP though to WT City Hall or if you wish, you may call or Email me (rmartin@woodsonterrace. **net**). My other contact info. is listed along with the WT City Officials in the newsletter.

recently....

The Spring Newsletter ended with February so here's what the Woodson Terrace Seniors Group has had going on beginning with March ... March 9th was "Table Games" & Multiple Choice Quizzes ... I call this our annual "Brain Power Activity" & there were prizes for the winning team ... there were 4 teams ... everyone "teaming up" by their respective "Ward" & the Ward 1 team won ... congratulations fellow Ward 1 residents! April 13th was our annual visit, following lunch, from Cindy's Adult Day Care ... Cindy & her Staff joined the Seniors for lots of BINGO games & prizes too + everyone from Cindy's received a "welcome" gift! May 11th we did something new ... "Regifting" ... everyone was asked to bring 1 wrapped gift (new & if purchased, very inexpensive) ... a "regift" is something acquired & having no use for ... we had quite an assortment & we played the "Regifting Game" I saw in Reader's Digest. Lots of fun & then we finished up with games of BINGO. June 8th Cheryl Mayberry along with several of the wives of our WT Police Officers joined us for lunch & then spoke of several events,

etc. they involve themselves with in WT & gave us a sampling of how their lives revolve around their husband's schedules, times when their spouse is called in on a moments notice, holidays, etc. Cheryl had lots of freebies she had acquired so everyone received a nice assortment of ½ dozen + items. July 13th was our 4th annual visit of the WT Day Campers following lunch & what a treat this was with 45 "campers" & the "camp crew" serving Subway cookies to the Seniors, putting on a well rehearsed program of various skits, & each joining a Senior in playing BINGO ... lots of fun & each of the "campers & crew" received a box of "theater" size candy as a "thank you". August 10th was our annual Guest Speaker from the Better Business Bureau & what a great speaker we had. Matthew Flinner who is the Education & Outreach Coordinator for the BBB serving Eastern Missouri & Southern Illinois joined us for lunch & then gave a quite informative & educational presentation on scams targeted towards Seniors. WT Chief Mayberry & WT Detective Freant joined us for the presentation. The information on the sampling of scams Mr. Flinner talked

Seniors was most enlightening. I do believe from the comments & phone calls I received following the meeting, everyone walked away with an increased "guard". A few of the scams Mr. Flinner addressed were Identity Theft & ways scammers acquire your identity, IRS, Lottery, Phone, Computer, Grandparent, Sweetheart, Home Repair, & Charity Scams. Quite a speaker too as he walked around while presenting & taking questions/comments during his presentation ... sure kept everyone "at bay" ... me too! September's meeting is a meeting/activities arranged & orchestrated by the Seniors. Volunteers for September 14th's Senior Activities were Donna Conlon (overseeing the program & she made a chocolate lollipop for everyone & was it ever yummy), Mary Carroll (coordinating & arranging lunch ... menu too), Jean Stevens (trivia game along w/Jean having crotched a small bonnet w/ magnet for hanging for everyone ... so cute & thoughtful) & Linda & Rich Lefebvre (overseeing & "calling" BINGO & might I add what a wonderful assortment of prizes they donated too). A huge "thank you" to everyone! With Carl & I being part of the mandatory evacuation from Longboat Key, FL, I was back home so I joined the Seniors as a resident Senior. I thoroughly enjoyed myself. You all did such a wonderful job in the planning & carrying out. **THANK YOU!**



coming up....

2017 future activities include **OCTOBER**12TH WITH BINGO, NOVEMBER
9TH OUR ANNUAL MOTOR COACH

OUTING & this year we are going to Hardin, Illinois for a "drive thru" of the many "Barn Quilt Displays" & following about an hour of that, we will journey on to Lebanon, Illinois for lunch @ Dr. Jazz Soda Fountain & Grille. For November's outing though, I (Rita) am the one & only person to RSVP to. If you're a WT Resident Senior Age 60+ & interested in going, please contact me (see my contact # with the other WT City Officials) or you can call City Hall (314/427-2600) & leave a message for me to call you ... please leave a contact #. We'll be traveling via Mid American Motor Coach & we'll leave from City Hall promptly @ 8:00 AM & we're scheduled to be back around 4:30 PM ... just out 2017 with our **DECEMBER 14TH CHRISTMAS PARTY.**

Before closing, I want to extend a big "thank you" to Linda & Rich Lefebvre for their quite frequent donations of acquired "freebies" ... lots of nice items & make great Attendance and/or Birthday prizes ... far more "premium" than my trivial BINGO prizes; however I think all the Seniors do appreciate & have said so too of their appreciation of the prizes she/he win or receive. And I can't forget thanking our very own WT Resident Senior Fran Carney who does an outstanding job @ calling BINGO. I think some of you come just to hear Fran "call BINGO"! Thank You also to Fran Carney, Donna Conlon, & Joan Murnan who arrive an hour or two before each Senior Activity to help in arranging the tables & chairs to accommodate the month's "count", set up, etc., etc.

And as I close my article, I just want to mention that in October the Seniors Group will enter into our 7th year. YEA!! Please feel free to call me with any questions and/or comments!

Kita A. Martin
WT Senior Activities Director/
WT Ward 1 Alderman





Woodson Terrace Veterans Committee

seem to always start the newsletter article with "The Veterans Committee continues to keep quite busy" & that sure hasn't changed. Everyone on the Committee has an "agenda" of activities/ organizations, etc. she/he is involved in & with ... we all immensely enjoy what we do. The activities below are what the Committee "collectively" has been doing since last newsletter (Spring) ending with February so I'll recap below beginning with March ...

The Committee met on MARCH 7th & after going thru the agenda we spent the remainder of the meeting finalizing & reviewing the MARCH 18th Committee's 5th annual Trivia Night Fund Raiser. The Trivia Night Fund Raiser was the 1st event @ the new Woodson Terrace Community Center & I am pleased to report it turned out quite well. We had a great crowd & everyone seemed to have a good time. Thank You & our appreciation to Overland Mayor Michael Schneider in providing us with the Wild Acres Banquet Hall the past 4

years & to Erin Willey (Director of Parks & Recreation for the City of Overland) for her assistance in set up, etc., etc.; however, as the saying goes "nothing like home" & the new WT Community Center accommodated all our needs & we were most proud to show it off to our guests. The annual fund raiser is very important to the Committee as the Woodson Terrace Veterans Committee is self funded ... we DO NOT receive any monies from the City of Woodson Terrace to fund any of the programs, organizations, etc. we support.

The Committee did not meet in APRIL, JUNE, JULY, or SEPTEMBER ... any business, etc. transacted was done electronically.

The Committee met on MAY 2nd & focused on the MAY 29th Memorial Day Ceremony. The Memorial Day Ceremony included the "Bell Ceremony" & the names of 68 deceased Woodson Terrace Veterans were "called" by Mayor Besmer & Committee Member Rick Rutledge alternating ... As each of the 68 Veterans names were "called", along with a brief synopsis of the Veteran. Committee Co Chair Carl Martin rang the bell. A humongous THANK YOU to American Legion Post #143 for their Honor Guard in "Posting" Colors, the Gun Salute, & TAPS ... Sheryl Gerrein in leading the National Anthem, America the Beautiful, & GOD Bless America. Sheryl with her beautiful & uplifting voice also sang the "Salute to the Armed Forces" & asked those Veterans to stand as their

branch of military service was sung.... those Veterans in attendance included ARMY, NAVY, MARINES, COAST GUARD, & AIR FORCE ... no one in attendance from the MERCHANT MARINES although their hymn was sung. A representative from the Vietnam Vets Motorcycle Club conducted the "Penny Ceremony". Thank You American Legion Post #143, Vietnam Vets Motorcycle Club, & Sheryl

> Gerrein ... HOPE TO SEE YOU **FOR THE VETERANS DAY CEREMONY ON SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 11TH** (just so

happens that Veterans Day falls on a Saturday this year).

11



The Committee met on AUGUST 1st & @ this meeting we brainstormed the Committee's OCTOBER 3rd 4th annual bar-b-que @ the Missouri Veterans Home on Lewis & Clark Blvd. where we will again purchase the hamburgers, brats, chips, soda, & dessert along with the charcoal, sauce, etc. & bar-b-que for the 300 + Veterans residing their along with the Staff. Mayor Besmer & Rick Rutledge plan to have the fire lit by 7:00 AM that morning & the Committee will also be there as we prepare the lunch & partake along with the Veterans & Staff. Also @ the AUGUST 1st meeting



monetary donations were approved for Fisher House located @ Jefferson Barracks, to Paul Clever for his efforts in the recovery & identifying of POW-MIA's in a mass grave site in LAOS which is believed to contain several Americans buried there during the Vietnam War. Mr. Clever lives in Mississippi, & was in St. Louis several months ago & attended a Board of Aldermen Meeting @ the invitation of Committee Member Caroline Martin who is a Missouri State POW-MIA Museum Board Member. Mr. Clever's "story" captivated those in attendance & I want to add, Mr. Clever did not attend the meeting asking for a donation ... this was solely a Veterans Committee suggestion & decision. He has a web site so you can read more about him ... "Google" Paul Clever. Additional monetary donations were approved to purchase 20 wreaths for Veterans gravesites @ Jefferson Barracks for Christmas, & to "adopt" 10 Veterans @ the Missouri Veterans Home (Lewis & Clark Blvd.) "Adopt a Vet" Program for the Christmas Holidays. If you know of a Woodson Terrace Veteran residing there, please contact either myself (rmartin@ woodsonterrace.net) or call City Hall (314/427-2600) & leave a message for me to call you ... please be sure to leave a contact #.

ON OCTOBER 9TH, THE
COMMITTEE WILL BE GOING
TO FISHER HOUSE to assist
the Pvt. George Phillips Marine
Corps League Ladies Auxiliary in

cooking dinner for those families staying there & we will be presenting a check to them @ that time also.

ON OCTOBER 28TH
(SATURDAY) THE
COMMITTEE WILL HOST
M.O.C.H.I.P. (MISSOURI

CHILD IDENTIFICATION PROGRAM)

in conjunction with the Missouri Masonic Children's Foundation. No pre registration is required & you DO NOT have to be a resident of Woodson Terrace ... there is NO CHARGE for this program. M.O.C.H.I.P. will take place from 10:00 AM - 2:00 PM @ Woodson Terrace City Hall (4323 Woodson Road). The Woodson Terrace Police Wives will be providing various activities for the children. The Committee will be "reaching out" to local schools & communities & various other "avenues" to get the word out. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me (my contact info. is listed with the other Woodson Terrace officials @ or near the end of the newsletter). You can also call City Hall (314/427-2600) & leave a message for myself or any other Veterans Committee Members to return your call ... please be sure to leave a contact #!

> NOVEMBER 11TH (SATURDAY) IS THE VETERANS DAY CEREMONY

& begins @ 9:30 AM @ the Robert J. Madden Veterans Monument located in the parameters of John L. Brown Park (corner of Stansberry & Calvert

11

Avenues in Woodson Terrace) & will include Sheryl Gerrein leading in song & American Legion Post #143's Honor Guard will "Post & Retire Colors", conduct the "Gun Salute" & "TAPS".

In closing, a reminder ... the Veterans Committee meets @ Woodson Terrace City Hall the 1st Tuesday of the month @ 7:00 PM. We welcome visitors; however if you plan to attend please check the bulletin board outside of WT City Hall as there are times military related projects, programs, organizations, etc. conflict with the 1st Tuesday of the month.

Woodson Terrace residents can be quite proud of this Committee; its members are devoted & supportive of not just WT Veterans but all Veterans & realize the many sacrifices he/she made for the freedom we have. On behalf of everyone on the Woodson Terrace Veterans Committee, we appreciate the many kind words of gratitude we receive from you. We do keep busy with the affiliations, programs, organizations, etc. each member is involved in & with. Please feel free to contact me via Email @ rmartin@ woodsonterrace.net or call City Hall (314-427-2600) & leave a message for me to call you. Please don't forget to leave a contact phone number!

Rita A. Martin



at Woodson Terrace



The Woodson Terrace Craft Club

Is hosting their



5th Annual Holiday Sale



Saturday, November 11, 2017, 9am - 3pm



At the Woodson Terrace Town Hall

(The yellow building directly behind 7-11 at Woodson Road and Guthrie formerly known as the Old Community Center)

9351 Guthrie Woodson Terrace, Missouri



Display tables are set up inside the Town Hall for you to browse. Hand crafted items make wonderful gifts and are available for purchase!!!

Christmas Gifts



Anniversary Gifts



Special Occasion Gifts , Get Well Gifts





Many items to choose from!!

Find that special Christmas Gift!!!!



Public Works

There is a lot going on in the City right now. We recently established an American with Disabilities (ADA) Transition Plan. This policy will improve infrastructure using contruction guidleines for sideswalks and ramps, making it possible for those with disabilltiles to have safe access to and from all sideswalks in the City.

Our Public Works department resumed normal chipping hours October 5th. Every Thursday (except holidays), the chipper will visit every street, weather permitting. You do not need to call, but it is helpful if you have them down on Wednesday so you don't get passed by.

We are working on vacant property issues in conjunction with property maintnence in general. High foreclosure and absentee owners/landlords are adding to the already weighty problem.

Lastly, the Mayor and Board of Alderman have appointed me to the position of City Administrator. I appreciate this opportunity and will do all I can do to represent the City in a respectable manner, create policies to help all departments provide excellent City services and safe surroundings, improve amenities, and increase property values.

Dr. 4 59

Douglas Zaiz **City Administrator**







Missouri Masonic Children's Foundation and The Woodson Terrace Neighborhood Watch Members and our Woodson Terrace Veterans' Committee in Conjunction with our Woodson Terrace Police Department will have a

MOCHIP CHILD ID Missouri Child Identification Program

Woodson Terrace City Hall Saturday, October 28, 2017 10:00 A.M. to 2:00 P.M.



No one wants to think that the unimaginable could happen to them, but according to statistics, nearly 2,000 children are reported missing or abducted each day in the United States. Gathering all of the information law enforcement officials need after the fact can be a daunting task, especially under duress.

According to the National Center for Missing & Exploited Children (NCMEC.ORG), a current good quality photo is the single most effective tool in locating a missing child. The NCMEC encourages parents to be prepared by assembling their child's photos and vital information ahead of time.

MOCHIP is a comprehensive child identification program designed to give families a measure of protection against the ever increasing problem of missing and abducted children.

This program is provided "FREE OF CHARGE"

Thanks to Missouri Freemasons and our sponsors.

The program consists of five major components:
Digital Photographs
Digital Fingerprints
Child Information and
Emergency contacts
Dental bite impression
Two (2) laminated ID cards
Together, these five measures provide a powerful identification and recovery tool.



The digital photographs, digital fingerprints

and Child Information and emergency contacts are given to the parent or guardian of the child on a mini-CD computer disk. The information on the disk is compatible with the format required by the "AMBER ALERT" program.



The dental bite wafer provides an impression

of the biting surface of the child's teeth, which like fingerprints, are unique to each individual. The wafer also collects enough saliva to provide a DNA sample and a source for a scent for trained canine search and recovery teams.

The Masonic Children's Foundation <u>retains no information</u> concerning the children; only a signed permission form is retained by the Foundation.

Kids of Age 0 to 21 – No Pre-registration Required

You DO NOT Have To Be a Resident of Woodson Terrace to Partic<mark>ipa</mark>te.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Caroline Martin, Event Co-Coordinator, (314) 324-6883 or Woodson Terrace City Hall, Event Contact (314) 427-2600

City Calendar of Events

9:00 AM Yoga (Registration Required)

1:00 PM Craft Club Tue, Oct 17

6:45 PM Public Works Committee 7:00 PM Board of Aldermen Meeting Thu, Oct 19

9:00 AM Yoga

6:30 PM Neighborhood Watch Tue, Oct 24

Wed, Oct 25 7:00 PM Park Board

Thu, Oct 26

9:00 AM Yoga (Registration Required) 10:00 AM Veteran's Committee MoCHIP event (City Hall) Tue, Oct 31

12:00 PM Children's Halloween Party (JLB Park) Sat, Oct 28

October 2017

Please note that the planning & zoning and economic development meetings are scheduled as needed. Please call or check online for details and meeting days.

November 2017

7:00 PM Economic Development (as needed) Mon, Nov 6

6:00 AM - 7:00 PM Election Day Tue, Nov 7

11:00 AM Senior Lunch (Bus Trip) Thu, Nov 9

7:00 PM Budget, Job and Wage Committee

(as needed)

City offices closed Fri, Nov 10

9:30 AM Veterans Ceremony Sat, Nov 11

9:00 AM Yoga (Registration Required) Tue, Nov 14

7:00 PM Planning and Zoning (as needed)

6:45 PM Public Works Committee Thu, Nov 16

7:00 PM Board of Aldermen Meeting

9:00 AM Yoga (Registration Required) Tue, Nov 21

1:00 PM Craft Club

Wed, Nov 22 6:30 PM Neighborhood Watch

City Offices Closed Nov 23-24

9:00 AM Yoga (Registration Required) Tue, Nov 28

December 2017

Tue, Dec 5 9:00 AM Yoga (Registration Required)

6:30 PM Municipal Court Wed, Dec 6

9:00 AM Yoga (Registration Required) Tue, Dec 12 7:00 PM Planning and Zoning (as needed)

Thu, Dec 14 11:00 AM Senior Lunch

7:00 PM Budget, Job and Wage Committee

(as needed)

Tue, Dec 19 9:00 AM Yoga (Registration Required)

1:00 PM Craft Club

Thu, Dec 21 6:45 PM Public Works Committee

7:00 PM Board of Aldermen Meeting

Fri, Dec 22-25 City Offices Closed

Tue, Dec 26 9:00 AM Yoga (Registration Required)

Wed, Dec 27 6:30 PM Neighborhood Watch

Thu, Dec 28 7:00 PM Park Board

Mon, Jan 1 **City Offices Closed**

Woodson Terrace Officials

4323 Woodson Road, Woodson Terrace, Missouri 63134 314-427-2600



LAWRENCE "BUTCH" BESMER 9848 GUTHRIE AVE 427-2600

ADMINISTRATIVE ASST

JOHN CONLON 427-2600

WEBMASTER & SOCIAL MEDIA DIR.

VINCE RATCHFORD VRATCHFORD@WOODSONTERRACE.NET

WARD I ALDERMAN

DONNA CONLON 3820 CALVERT 428-8562

RITA MARTIN 3865 KEATS 427-2692

WARD II ALDERMAN

ROBERT J. BLATT 9728 GUTHRIE 423-5740

KEVIN W. CRANE 9824 GUTHRIE 657-7971

WARD III ALDERMAN

JOAN WILLEY 9523 GUTHRIE 423-6954

GREG MILLS 9257 STANSBERRY 276-4633

WARD IV ALDERMAN

RONALD HOGAN 4436 BOSWELL 429-2848

MARYANNE ZAIZ 9222 MACON 429-5762

CITY ATTORNEY

FRANK J. VATTEROTT 427-2600

PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR

DOUGLAS ZAIZ 427-2600



CHIEF OF POLICE

BUTCH MAYBERRY 427-5858

CITY HALL

JANET M. SAUER, FINANCIAL MANAGER 427-2600

ELEANOR CRANE, CITY CLERK 427-2600

ELAINE SEEVERS COURT ADMINISTRATOR 427-2600

BARBARA ZURHEIDE, DEPUTY COURT CLERK 427-2600

KYLA HILL, CITY COLLECTOR 427-2600

Frequently Asked for Phone Numbers

St. Louis County Animal Control	314-615-0680
Poison Control	314-772-5200
St. Louis County Health Department	314-615-6500
Allied Waste	636-947-5959
Ameren	314-342-1000
Laclede	314-621-6960
Mo-American Water	866-430-0820
MSD	314-768-6200
BI-STATE WILD LIFE HOTLINE	636-492-1610

Please keep an eye on the marquee sign in front of the new government center for information on classes, chipping, plowing, meetings and other city news.

Get Connected

There are many ways to connect with and contact the City of Woodson Terrace.

Phone: 314 427 2600 Fax: 314 427 0571

Email: cityclerk@woodsonterrace.net www.woodsonterrace.net

www.woodsonterrace.net/Twitter www.woodsonterrace.net/Facebook



And as always, check the marquee in front of City Hall for the most up to date information.





CITY OF WOODSON TERRACE 4323 Woodson Road Woodson Terrace, MO 63134 314 427-2600

OPEN MONDAY - FRIDAY 8:30 A.M. - 4:30 P.M. EXCEPT 1ST WEDNESDAY OF MONTH CLOSE AT 4:00 P.M.

BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETINGS 3RD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH - 7:00 P.M.